
4 Hampstead Square 

Tree Protection Plan – December 2012 
 

The Tree report from Open Spaces dated Feb 2012 recommended that steps were taken to protect 

the root zone of the  Sycamore tree which is  in the grounds of No 2 where the roots extend into the 

garden of No 4.. 

The Method statement below and the enclosed plan describe the measures to be taken. 

Method Statement for Root protection Zone 
 

The surface of the RPZ will be protected partly by identifying an exclusion zone in the garden as 

shown on the enclosed plan.  In this area no materials or machinery will be stored and only 

pedestrian traffic aloud.  In part of the zone a temporary hoarding will be used to prevent 

compaction of the ground.  This will take the form of white boarding which will be restricted to 

pedestrian traffic and also be used by construction staff as a welfare area. 

No vehicles, machinery or loose spoil will be stored within this area and so protect the Root 

protection Zone from compaction. 

 Upon completion of the works any levelling of the ground surface will be undertaken with good 

quality top soil and returned to grassed lawn. 
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